
 

 

UNION CONGREGATIONAL UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST 

COMMON MINISTRY 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF DECEMBER 8, 2022 

 
 PRESENT: NOT PRESENT: 
Pastors Bridget Flad Daniels  
Moderator Tim Harder  
Vice Moderator Heather Collins  
Treasurer Sandy Polarek  
Clerk Gail Hohenstein  
Education Beth Piontek Benny Rieth 

Gifts & Memorials  Paco Espinosa 

Inreach & Membership Denise Olson  
Outreach Achim Siefert Christie Reese 

Stewardship Jason Ferry Clay Reese 
Worship Betty Bienash  
Communications Coordinator   
JOSHUA Liaison  Jeff Gibson 
Guest(s)    

 

HOW DOES WHAT WE AS COMMON MINISTRY ARE DOING AFFECT THE 

CHURCH’S RACIAL AND SOCIAL JUSTICE WORK? 

 

Meeting held in person in the Chapel Classroom. 

Moderator Tim Harder called the meeting to order at 6:02 p.m.  

 

Gathering Prayer:   Jason shared a prayer.   

 

Additions to the Agenda:  None. 

 

Congregational Joys and Concerns:  Joys and concerns were shared. 

 

Minister’s Report:  In addition to the work that will be reported in the Ministry reports and minutes, Bridget reminded us 

that annual reports are due by the end of the year.  The Church office will be open only on Wednesday in the week between 

Christmas and New Year’s.  Denise offered to write the column for the next Friday email communication. 

 

Clerk’s Report 

The minutes for the regular meeting of November 10, 2022 were approved (Heather/Achim).  Gail noted she will not be 

available for the February meeting.  Heather will take minutes for that meeting. 

 

Treasurer’s Report 

Sandy distributed the regular financial report (attached).  She commented that things look good.  Expenses and income for 

the month nearly matched each other.  There was nothing out of the ordinary this month.  WPS overage was paid off in 

December.  Report was accepted (Sandy/Achim). 

 

New Business 

• Proposed By-Law Changes for Annual Meeting:   Tim distributed the attached proposed by-law changes (attached).  All 

were approved for presentation to the Congregation at the Annual Meeting by motion of: 

1.  Heather/Achim 

2. Achim/Betty 

3. Heather/Sandy 

4. Subject to approval from the Church’s insurance company (Gail/Denise) 



 

 

 

Continuing Business 

• Nominating Committee Report: Only the Outreach Chair position remains to be filled.  One of Bridget’s goals for 

Common Ministry for 2023 is every Ministry working to “tithe” new membership within the team by getting at least one 

new person on each Ministry every year.   

• Capital Campaign Feasibility Study Recommendation:  Tim distributed the summary recommendation.  Motion to 

recommend presentation of the Capital Campaign proposal for a vote at the Annual Meeting was approved 

(Achim/Betty).   

• 2023 Budget:  Sandy distributed a proposed budget for discussion.  A decision to recommend a budget for the Annual 

Meeting will be presented at the January meeting.    

• Generosity Team Update:  Pledges are coming in well.       

• In-Person Ministry Task Force:  The Task Force has discussed whether guidance needed given the large number of 

upcoming events.  The plan is to make sure there are sanitation stations at each church entry and at the entry to the 

church hall and to recommend a contactless passing of the peace and serving food in as contactless a way as possible.  

They will next meet sometime prior to Easter.  

• Assistant Pastor Search:  On hiatus. 

 

Ministry Reports (unless covered in Ministry meeting minutes) 

 

EDUCATION 

Education is open to any ideas for Adult Education.  Bridget noted that confirmation is going wonderfully. 

 

GIFTS & MEMORIALS 

No report. 

 

MEMBERSHIP & INREACH 

There will be New Member sessions of April 19 and 27 with New Member Sunday planned for May 7.   

 

OUTREACH 

As of Monday, almost $6,000 has been collected for Heifer.  A $2,300 grant for the blessing box for new inventory storage 

was received.  There will be a Chili Bingo fundraiser for an addiction recovery group in the church hall.  The tree sale has 

netted almost $2,000 in profit.   

 

STEWARDSHIP 

Getting prepared for refining the capital campaign projects and getting better estimates.  Christmas garland lights may need 

to be replaced next year.     

 

WORSHIP 

There will be a recorded New Year’s Day service for those who do attend in person in addition to the Jazz Worship and 

Brunch.  The special reparation music offering on MLK Sunday will go to We All Rise.   

 

JOSHUA Report:  No Report.  They are currently searching for a new organizer. 

 

Communications Report:   

 

Adjournment 

Motion to adjourn was approved (Sandy/Bridget).  After prayer, the meeting was adjourned at 7:35 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Gail Hohenstein 

Clerk 

 

Next meeting:   January 12 - 6 p.m.  

  Prayer:  Tim  



 

 

 

 
 

 

 



 

 

 


